

INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

The Only Union for Law Enforcement Officers

July 26, 2023

The Honorable Scott Peters
The Honorable David Valadao
United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressmen Peters and Valadao:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations, (I.U.P.A.) I am pleased to announce our support of your thoughtful and timely legislation, **H.R. 2722**, the **"Providing Child Care for Police Officers Act of 2023"**.

The International Union of Police Associations, AFL-CIO, represents rank and file, activeduty law enforcement professionals across this great nation, including the U.S. territories of Puerto Rico and the Virgin Islands.

As you know, Law Enforcement Officers work varying shifts and all holidays, while trying to care for their families. Your thoughtful bill will provide for grants for agencies to offer assistance to these men and women for childcare. It will help agencies meet the challenges of staffing, while providing much needed assistance to the brave men and women who must juggle homelife with hectic work schedules.

We look forward to working with you and your staff to see this critical legislation move forward.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President